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THE BRISLINGTON VILLAGE PRE-SCHOOL
ST LUKE'S CHURCH HALL

CHURCH PARADE, BRISLINGTON, BRISTOL, BS4 5AZ

MOBILE:- 07780330203 EMAIL: brislingtonvillagepreschool@gmail.com
WWW.BRISLINGTONVILLAGEPRESCHOOL.CO.UK
PROSPECTUS


Introduction

Welcome to The Brislington Village Pre-School, we are pleased to see that your child is about to join us and we look forward to meeting you both.

The Brislington Village Pre-School is registered with Ofsted and has regular inspections.   
Our opening hours are:- 

Monday 
8am - 4pm

Tuesday
8am - 4pm

Wednesday
8am - 12 noon

Thursday 
8am – 1pm
Friday 

8am – 4pm
The Pre- School is open for 39 weeks of the year with 5 days being inset days.
Pre-School has a practical and attractive uniform (sweatshirts and T-shirts) which children are encouraged to wear.  Please remember to send children in suitable clothing for indoor and outdoor play.  Clothes which are easy to get off to use the toilet encourage independence and thus give your child greater confidence.

The first session is an introductory one hour and the second one is for one and half hours. Depending upon how well your child settles the length of session times will increase until everyone agrees that your child will be happy to stay for the whole session.

This prospectus is designed to give you information about the Pre-School and should answer many of your questions.  This should be read in conjunction with our policies which give more detailed information of what we do.

The Brislington Village Pre-School is situated in St Luke’s Church Hall in Brislington.  It was established in 1972 and has always been run by a Parent Management Committee.  From September 2015 it has now been changed to a privately run company owned by Nicola Aldridge, with Gill Hutton being the company secretary.

We have strong links with the two local primary schools with whom we are in regular contact

 We have a wide range of equipment for play and educational needs which conform to the
 standards required by the LEA working towards early learning goals.
What is our Ethos?
We want all children in our care to have fun at The Brislington Village Pre-School.  The staff work hard to encourage a happy carefree atmosphere in which the children’s natural curiosity can be satisfied and they can learn to spend time away from their parents/carers in preparation for full time school education.  
We offer a wide choice of activities each morning and give them freedom to play in the way which best suits them.  We use a variety of equipment and toys in the hope that we will give them new experiences (e.g. crafts, water, sand, classical music etc.)

All the staff are committed to seeing each child in their care fulfill their potential and help them recognize other adults as sources of authority, help and friendship.  

We have 10 members of staff, and we work on a ratio of 1 adult to 5 children for children who are 3 years old and 1 adult to 4 children for children who are 2 years old.  All staff are committed to their continuing professional development, they hold up to date awards in paediatric first aid and Child Protection. All staff are DBS checked. 

Admissions
We take children from the age of 2 years old, funding is available the term after your child’s second or third birthday.  If you would like your child to start before then we operate a fee paying system of £4 per .

Our full Admissions Policy is available on request.

Fees

The fees are payable monthly or termly.  Fees must still be paid if children are absent without 
notice for a short period of time.  If your child has to be absent over a long period of time, 
please talk to the staff.  For your child to keep their place at pre-school you must pay the fees.  If 
you have any difficulties with payment, please let us know and we will do our best to help.

Government funding is currently available to children the term after their third birthday (e.g. If 
their birthday is 29 October, they will be funded from 1 January). Those eligible for funding are 
covered for up to 15 hours per week.


Our full Fee Paying policy is available on request.


Inspection Reports 

All inspection reports are displayed on the notice-board and available for all to view.


Confidentiality

Parents have access to records of their own child only.


Confidentiality regarding children’s records will be respected by staff.

All information given by parents/carers will only be discussed with others with the consent of parents.

Recurring behaviour problems will be discussed between parents/carers and staff.


Staffing

All our staff hold childcare qualifications and regularly attend training courses.   

Regular meetings are held to discuss children’s progress and to plan the curriculum.

Any students on work experience are always supervised and placement is agreed with their head of year.


All other visitors must sign the visitor’s book.


Settling in
Our first priority is to make the children feel safe and happy in the absence of their parents and enjoy new experiences.

We encourage parents with their child to visit Pre-School during the weeks before an admission is planned.

We seek to reassure parents whose children take time to settle and discuss strategies to ease transition.


The Curriculum

We provide a curriculum based around the seven areas of learning.  These are:-

Personal, social and emotional development


Physical Development

Communication and Language

Literacy

Mathematics

Understanding the World

Expressive Arts and Design


Parental Involvement
We welcome and encourage parents/carers to attend open mornings, fund raising events and Pre-School trips.
Safeguarding Children
Changes in child behaviour or appearance will be noted and dealt with accordingly.

We follow guidelines from the Bristol Safeguarding Children’s Board. Parents/carers are normally the first point of contact but this may not always be the case.

Any visible signs of injury will be noted in the incident book and parents/carers asked to sign.  An explanation will be requested and if satisfactory no further action will be taken.

If staff are not satisfied with an explanation, Bristol City Council’s Safe guarding children procedure, which is displayed on the notice-board will be followed.


Our full Safe guarding Policy is available on request.

Complaints and Procedures

All complaints will be dealt with at an early stage.


Complaints will be treated seriously and fairly in a way which respects confidentiality.


There will be three stages to a complaints procedure.


1.
Talk over with a member of staff.


2.
Put complaint in writing to the manager and the committee.

            3.
If an agreement cannot be reached the next stage would be for Ofsted to be contacted.


If a complaint cannot be resolved internally, parents/carers may contact:



Ofsted 



National Business Unit



Royal Exchange Buildings



St Ann’s Square



MANCHESTER



M2 7LA



Tel: 0300 123 1231


Our full Complaints procedure is available on request.


Special Educational Needs
We aim at The Brislington Village Pre-School to provide full access to the foundation curriculum for children with special educational needs. We aim to ensure that any child with special educational needs has their needs met.  They will be offered full access to a broad, balanced and relevant education at the foundation stage.

For admission arrangements, parents/carers of children with special educational needs are invited to the Pre-School to meet the staff and view the setting and the facilities. At this informal meeting parents/carers and staff can discuss planning provisions that will meet the child’s special educational needs.  At The Brislington Village Pre-School staff aim to work closely in partnership with parents/carers and listen to their views.

At The Brislington Village Pre-School there is a disabled access and there are disabled toilets in the setting.


Our full Special Educational Needs policy is available on request.

Equal Opportunities Policy


Staff vacancies will be advertised through appropriate channels.

All children will be treated equally irrespective of race, colour, ethnic origin or sex.

A non-stereotypical approach to gender is applied and all children are treated as individuals.  We value and encourage children to promote good self esteem. All aspects of society including minority interests are presented to the children within the curriculum (e.g. Disabilities and cultural religious events).


Our full Equal Opportunities Policy is available on request.

Health and Safety

Children have the opportunity to play outdoors in the fresh air throughout the year.

Parents are asked not to bring any child who is infectious or has had vomiting or diarrhoea until at least 48 hours have elapsed since the last attack.  Parents are asked to collect children who become sick during the session.

To prevent the spread of all infections, adults in the group will ensure that good practices are observed.  Any spills will be automatically cleared with disinfectant.

Should a child require the administration of medication, this will be discussed with the parents/carers and written permission will be obtained before a member of staff will undertake this task.  Should further assistance with administering medication be required, this will be sought from the Health Authority.


Pre-School has a contact number for each child in case of emergency.

Safety Policy and Practice


All children are supervised by adults at all times and will always be within sight of an adult.

A book is available at each session for the reporting of any accidents/incidents.


All adults are aware of the systems in operation for children’s arrivals and departures, and an 
adult will be at the door during these periods.


Children will leave the group only with authorised adults.


A register of children is completed as they arrive.


A correctly stocked first aid box is available at all times.


Fire drills are held at least twice a term.


Doors are locked after registration and opened at home time.


Only registered members of staff accompany children to the toilets.


There is a no smoking policy at Pre-School.


Our full Health and Safety Policy is available on request.


Selecting Equipment
The toys and equipment in Pre-School provide opportunities for children with adult help to develop new skills and concepts in the course of their play and exploration.


Shared Record Keeping

We keep records for all children in our care.  Staff seek to observe and note each child’s progress in all areas of the curriculum and then during their regular planning meetings consider themes and activities that meet general development needs.  Records are confidential but always available to parents. 

Behaviour Management
We are keen to involve parents at all times as we seek to implement a firm but fair system of behaviour management where mutual respect and tolerance is taught.  We encourage discussion around issues which cause dissent or unacceptable behaviour and teach children to apologise to each other and to play harmoniously at all times.  Sanctions for persistent unacceptable behaviour will always be discussed and agreed with parents in advance.


Our full policy on Behaviour Management is available on request.


Diet

Milk or water is provided for the children. 

            Healthy snack is provided for the children consisting fruit vegetables and toast.


Children’s medical and dietary requirements are respected.


Our full policy on Food Hygiene is available on request.
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 APPENDIX 1

Fair Processing Notice


DATA PROTECTION ACT 1998


Early Years Settings, Schools, Local Authorities (LAs), Secretary of State for Education and the 
Department for Education (DfE) (the government department which deals with education and 
children’s services), the Qualifications   and Curriculum Authority (QCA), Her Majesty’s Chief 
Inspector of Education, Children’s Services and skills (Ofsted), and the National Assessment 
Agency (NAA) all process information on children and pupils in order to help administer 
education and children’s services and in doing so have to comply with the Data Protection Act 
1998.  This means, among other things, that the data held about children must only be used for 
specific purposes allowed by law.  We are therefore telling you  about the types of data held, why 
that data is held, and to whom it may be passed to.


The Early Years Setting holds information on children in order to support their development, to 
monitor their progress, to provide appropriate pastoral care, and to assess how well the Setting as a 
whole is doing.  This information includes contact details, attendance information, characteristics 
such as ethnic group, special educational needs and any relevant medical information.  From time 
to time Early Years Settings are required pass in some of this data to LAs, the DfE and to agencies 
that are prescribed by law, such as QCA and Ofsted.  In particular, at age five an assessment is 
made of all children (the Foundation Stage Profile) and this information is passed to the Local 
Authority and receiving maintained school.

The Local Authority (LA) uses information about children for whom it provides services to carry 
out specific functions for which it is responsible.  For example, the Local Authority will make an 
assessment if any special educational needs the child may have.  It also uses the information to 
derive statistics to inform various decisions.  The statistics are used in such a way that individual 
children cannot be identified from them.

The Qualifications and Curriculum Authority (QCA) uses information about children to 
administer national assessments such as the Foundation Stage Profile.  Any results passed on to the 
DfE are used to compile statistics on trends and patterns in levels of development.  The QCA can 
use the information to evaluate the effectiveness of the national curriculum and the associated 
assessment arrangements, and to ensure that these are continually improved.


Her Majesty’s Chief Inspector of Education, Children’s Services and Skills and Ofsted do not 
routinely process any information about individual children.  However, whilst Ofsted holds no 
records of individual children’s progress, it does use information about the achievement of groups 
of children to help inform its judgements about the quality of education in Early Years Settings.


The National Assessment Agency (NAA) uses information for those, relatively few, settings 
undertaking the Foundation Stage Profile.  The resulting data is passed on to the NAA which also 
uses information in working with schools, the QCA, and Awarding Bodies, for ensuring an 
efficient and effective assessment system covering all age ranges is delivered nationally. 


The Secretary of State for Children, Schools and Families and the Department for Education 
(DfE) use information about children and pupils for research and statistical purposes, to allocate 
funds, to inform, influence and improve education policy and children’s services as a whole.  The 
DfE will feed back to LAs information about children for a variety of purposes that will include 
data checking exercises and use in self-evaluation analyses.


Information about children may be held to provide comprehensive information back to LAs to 
support their day to day business.  The DfE may also use contact details from these sources to 
obtain samples for statistical surveys: these surveys may be carried out be research agencies 
working under contract to the Department and participation in such surveys is usually voluntary.  
The Department may also match data from these sources to data obtained from statistical surveys.


The DfE may also disclose individual child and pupil information to independent researchers into 
the educational achievements of pupils who have a legitimate need for it for their research, but 
each case will be determined on its merits and subject to the approval of the Department’s Chief 
Statistician.

Children, as data subjects, have certain rights under the Data Protection Act 1998, including a 
general right of access to personal data held on them, with parents exercising this right on their 
behalf if they are too young to do so themselves.  If you wish to access the personal data held 
about your child, then please contact the relevant organisation in writing:

- the Early Years Setting at The Brislington Village Pre-school; St Luke’s Church Hall,  Church Parade, Brislington, Bristol, BS4 5AZ

- the Local Authority at; Data Protection Officer at Bristol City Council,  City Hall, College Green, Bristol, BS1 5TR.

- the QCA’s Data Protection Officer at QCDA, 83 Piccadilly, London, W1J  8QA;

- Ofsted’s Senior Information Rights and Delivery Manager at Aviation House, 125 Kingsway, London,  WC2B 6SE;

- the NAA Data Protection Officer at NAA, 29 Bolton Street, London W1J 8BT; 

- the DfE’s Data Protection Officer at DfE, Sanctuary Buildings, Great  Smith Street, London, SW1P 3BT.


In order to fulfil their responsibilities under the Act the organisation may, before responding to this 
request, seek proof of the requester's identity and any further information required to locate the 
personal data requested.
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